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Postal address:  

Senior Citizens Forum  

Box 7, Unit D  

Stafford Park 9  

Telford TF3 3AF 

 

Acting Chairperson:  Dave Wright  

Forum Co -ordinator: Chris Fox  

Editor: Chris Fox 07932 828333 

Community Link Worker: Wendy Mitchell 

07552 975676 

Email: enquiries@twseniors.org.uk  

 
We welcome contributions from members and readers. Send in your 

articles, letters, stories, poems, photos, artwork.  

This magazine is available in a text only format, sent by email. If you would 

like to receive a text only copy, please contact us.  

If you would like to advertise in this newsletter, please contact for details of 

rates and T&Cs.  

Due to Covid -19, we are currently not able to deliver a batch of magazines 

to community venues, housing schemes, care homes, medical practices.  

The newsletter is entirely independent and is not tied to any political party. 

Information is, to the best of our knowledge, correct at the time of going to 

press but no liability will be accepted for any errors or omissions. The 

inclusion of an article does not necessarily imply a recommendation of its 

aims, policies or methods. The Forum does not endorse the products or 

services advertised, nor does it accept any responsibility for statements or 

claims made in advertisements.  

All revenue received helps support the production of this magazine.  
 

Printed by Runtime UK Ltd, One Vineyard Road, Wellington, Telford, TF1 1HA  

www.runtimeuk.com  

We aim to:  

- Support people to manage mental, physical and emotional well -being.  

- Tackle loneliness, and isolation, and address inequality.  

- Provide information to local people about services, support, advice, 

activities, volunteering, current issues and consultation opportunities.  

- Promote the needs and concerns of older people so that they may be 

heard and accounted for in the planning of services and facilities.  

- Help people to participate in regular activities increasing social 

interaction, well -being and confidence.  

- Provide opportunities for people to learn and gain confidence in the use 

of technology.  

- Offer opportunities for volunteering.  
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Dave Wright  
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Registered  

Charity 1153586  

Sept 2021 

Welcome one and all. Weõre delighted to let 

you know that we are holding an Annual 

General Meeting on 11th October and hope 

many of you will attend. Find out more about 

it on page 5, and please book if you would 

like to attend. We are also looking at what, if 

any, events we can organise, COVID 19 

permitting!  
 

Our other big news is that the Forum is 

changing its name! From 15th September 

weõll be known as Forum 50+. 
 

So weõll still be ôthe Forumõ but feel that the 

term ôsenior citizenõ is a little outdated. Itõll 

take us a little while to get everything 

changed, so please continue to use the 

current contact details opposite.  
 

We need new people to join our manage-

ment committee, to help us develop  

activities and services, and manage our 

Lottery project. Our meetings take place 

every 7 - 8 weeks and are very informal.  If 

youõd like to find out more, please contact us. 

We can meet for a chat and you can attend 

some meetings before making any decisions. 

Or come along and see us at our AGM event 

on 11th October. (More details on page 5.)  
 

We are also recruiting more volunteers for 

befriending by phone or in person, and for 

computer support. Please let us know if you 

can help.  
 

Take Care, keep safe and always think 

positive.  

 

 

ôóWeõre 
changing 
our name 
on 15th 
Sept!ó 
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Covid Update  

Please be aware that by the time this magazine reaches you some of the 
rules may have changed. 
 

Self-isolating - if you are fully vaccinated you no longer have to 
self-isolate if you have had close contact with someone who has 
tested positive. Instead you are advised to get a PCR test ï you 
can book online or ring 119. It will not be compulsory and you will 
not have to self-isolate while waiting for the result, however you are 
advised to limit contact with others, especially with anyone who is 
clinically extremely vulnerable. The new guidance applies to people 
who had their final dose of an approved vaccine at least 14 days 
before coming into contact with a positive case. 
 

Holidays - Thereôs still a lot of uncertainty and confusion over 
travelling abroad for a holiday and the rules are updated constantly. 
Itôs also expensive paying for the tests you need to take, and many 
people are choosing to forego a foreign holiday at this time. Visit 
www.gov.uk/foreign-travel-advice 
 

óStaycationsô - Holidays in the UK are the obvious alternative 
however accommodation owners have raised their prices due to the 
higher demand, so this may not be affordable for many or may not 
feel like very good value for money. 
 

Face coverings - Many people have stopped wearing face 
coverings while others still feel that itôs an easy thing to do to help 
stop the spread of infection. Itôs up to you to make that choice, 
although it does make sense to wear one in enclosed spaces such 
as shops and on a bus or train carriage. (Read Di Smartôs article on 
page 18 about how we should respect each otherôs choices in these 
matters.) 
 

Getting out - itôs wonderful to get out and enjoy more freedom, and 
to meet up again with family and friends. If youôd like to walk, do 
some shopping, enjoy a coffee in a caf® etc, but feel a little unsure 
on your own, give us a call on 07552 975676/07932 828333 and we 
can talk about how we might help. 
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Youôre invited to attend the  

Forum ȖBack Togetherȗ event  
plus AGM 2021 
 

Monday 11th October 2021 
Dawley Christian Centre, High Street,  
Dawley, TF4 2EX 
10.30am - 12.30pm 
 

Join us for a short AGM and the opportunity to come together 
with others. After the AGM, we may have a short presentation 
or just some time to chat, enjoy getting together again and 
take part in a quiz, (with prizes!) 
 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL 
 

Due to limits to numbers to ensure safety, please book your 
place, by calling us on 07552975676/07932 828333, email:  
enquiries@twseniors.org.uk  
 

or by going to: www.eventbrite.com/e/forum-back-together-
event-tickets-167485320101 
 
Tea & coffee available to purchase from the caf®. 
Please note, we will not be serving lunch at this event. 
 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Please send in any nominations for the role of Forum Chairperson 
or Committee Member to reach us by 30th September, using the 
postal address or email address on page 2. You may nominate 
yourself. Please provide contact details and a brief note about any 
relevant skills, interests or experience. 
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Would you like someone to chat to on a 
regular basis? 
 

Our Telephone Chat Scheme volunteers will call you at agreed 
intervals to have a friendly chat. Whether you live alone or with 
others, whether you see people family and friends regularly or 
rarely, if you feel you would benefit from a regular chat, weôd 
love to talk to you. 
 

Contact us on 07932 828333 or 07552 975676 

or email: enquiries@twseniors.org.uk 

Computers 
 
 

Now open: 
Oliver Court, Ladycroft, Wellington, TF1 3BU 
Wednesdays, drop in between 2pm ï 4pm. 
 

Butter Cross Court, Stafford St, Newport, TF10 7UD,  
Wednesdays, drop in between 11am - 1pm. 
 

Starting 14th September, new venue: 
The Anstice, 1 Anstice Square, Madeley, TF7 5BD 
Tuesdays, drop in between 2pm - 4pm (previously at Sutton Hill) 
 

Coming soon: 
Hartshorne Court, Burton St, Dawley, TF4 2BY 
 

For beginners, those who want to improve their skills and confi-
dence and to sort out problems, on computers, tablets and 
smartphones. We can also help with security issues and advice 
about staying safe online. 
 

Computer support at home 
 

The Forum is planning to offer computer/smartphone support at 
your home, for those who find it difficult to get to a drop in session 
or who need help with desktop computers. If youôre interested in 
receiving help at home, please contact us. 
 

07932 828333 or 07552 975676 
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Exercise Classes  
 

Booking essential for all 

sessions. 
 

New class - A new seated 

exercise session will start on 2nd 

September.  

Thursdays 1pm - 2pm at Hollins-

wood Neighbourhood Centre.  

Call Sarah on 07821 739943. 
 

The session at the Sambrook 

Centre, Stirchley has now closed.  

 

Seated Exercise  

Tuesdays 1pm - 2pm, The Wakes,  

Oakengates, TF2 6EP  

Contact Sarah on  07821 739943. 
 

Menoga Yoga for Men  

Thursdays 9.15am - 10.15am, 

Hadley Community Centre, TF1 5NL  

Contact Anne -Marie on  
07734 107383. 

email: yogawithannema-

rie@gmail.com   
 

Chair Yoga   
Wednesdays 10.30am - 11.30am,  

Dawley Town Hall, TF4 3JR 

Contact Anne -Marie on  
07734 107383.  

email: yogawithannema-

rie@gmail.com   
 

Weõre still taking care, so please 

wear your mask to arrive and leave, 

and keep a reasonable distance. All 

classes are £3 per session.    

 

Would you like to 
take part in a 
weekly arts and 
crafts session?  
 

The Forum will be working with 

local artist Caris Jackson and 

Telford Carers to offer you a 

programme of around 10 weeks 

of mixed arts and crafts, 

meeting in person at a central 

venue.  
 

You can join all or just some of 

the sessions, as long a you book 

your place for the ones you 

want to attend.  The sessions will 

take place on various days, 

some daytime, early evening or 

at a weekend.  
 

Weõll arrange an initial session 

for you to come along, and find 

out more about the activities on 

offer, and offer your own 

suggestions.  
 

All abilities are welcome -  the 

main thing is to enjoy coming 

together with others and being 

creative.  
 

Open to people over 50, and 

also to registered carers.  

 
Please contact Chris on 07932 

828333, email 

chrisfox@twseniors.org.uk to 

register your interest, and weõll 

contact you when we have 

more details.  
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Get your flu vaccine  
this autumn  
 
The flu vaccination is especially 
important this year. People at 
higher risk from coronavirus, are 
also more at risk of problems from 
flu, and if you get them both at the 
same time, you are more likely to 
become seriously ill. 
 

By getting the flu vaccine, we can 
all help alleviate the pressure on 
the NHS and social care staff who 
may be dealing with coronavirus.  

The best time to have the flu 
vaccine is in the autumn before flu 
starts spreading. But you can get 
the vaccine later. It's important to 
go to your appointments unless you 
or someone you live with has 
symptoms of coronavirus. 
 

Flu vaccine and coronavirus  
 

Itôs safe for you to have the flu 
vaccine at GP surgeries and 
pharmacies, which will adopt social 
distancing, hand washing and 
wearing protective equipment. If 
you've had COVID-19, it's safe to 
have the flu vaccine.  

Where to get the flu vaccine  
 

¶ your GP surgery. 

¶ a pharmacy offering the 
service. 

¶ if you have your flu vaccine at 
a pharmacy, you do not have 
to tell the GP. The pharmacist 
should tell them. 

 

You can have the free flu 
vaccine if you: 
 

¶ are 50 and over. 

¶ have certain health conditions 
or are pregnant. 

¶ are in long-stay residential 
care. 

¶ receive a carer's allowance, or 
are the main carer for an older 
or disabled person who may be 
at risk if you get sick. 

¶ live with someone who's at 
high risk from coronavirus (on 
the NHS shielded patient list). 

¶ are a frontline health or social 
care worker. 

 

If you arenôt eligible for the free flu 
jab, many pharmacies offer a paid 
for service. (eg Boots charge 
Ã14.99) 
 

Most adults can have the flu 
vaccine, but you should avoid it if 
you have had a serious allergic 
reaction to a flu vaccine in the past. 
You may be at risk of an allergic 
reaction to the flu vaccine injection 
if you have an egg allergy as some 
flu vaccines are made using eggs. 
Ask a GP or pharmacist for advice. 
 

 
Based on information at www.nhs.uk 
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ETAG have received a question 

from about what should be done 

about a lost car logbook (V5C). 

We consulted the DVLA website 

and they give the following 

information:  
 

ôLost, stolen, damaged or 

destroyed V5C car logbooks can 

be replaced, provided you do 

not need to change any of the 

details in the logbook, you can 

do this online and or by phone. 

The duplicate logbook will be 

posted to the address which the 

DVLA hold on record for the 

vehicle.õ 
 

Applying online:  
 

You must be the registered 

keeper on the logbook to apply 

online. You should receive your 

logbook within 5 working days.  
 

 

You cannot use this service if you 

need to change any of your 

details, you do not have the 

vehicle in your possession or 

youõve already sent your logbook 

(V5C) to the  DVLA for changes to 

be made.  
 

Apply online at:  
www.gov.uk/government/

organisations/driver -and -vehicle -

licensing -agency    
    

What it costs  
 

The service usually costs £25. You 

can pay by credit or with a debit 

card. You cannot get a refund 

once youõve used the service (for 

example if you later find your 

logbook).  
 

Apply by phone:  
 

Waiting times are currently longer 

if you apply by phone, but you 

should receive your logbook 

within 6 weeks if you apply this 

way. You can  apply by phone  if 

youõre the registered keeper on 

the log book thatõs gone missing 

or is damaged, and none of your 

personal or vehicleõs details have 

changed.  
 

You can of course also apply by 

post as follows:  
 

¶ D o wn l o a d  a n d  f i l l  i n 

an  application for a log book 

(form V62). (or pick up the form 

from the Post Office)  
 

¶ Send it to DVLA with a cheque 

or postal order for £25 made 

payable to ôDVLA, Swanseaõ. 
 

Post to: DVLA, Swansea, SA99 1DD 

 

Please keep your questions 

coming in.   

 

Keep Safe.  

 

The ETAG team.  

 

ETAG 
ENVIRONMENT & TRANSPORT  
ACTION GROUP 

     Dave Wright, Chair of ETAG  
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Get that repair done!  
 

Research from Churchill Motor 

Insurance reveals over the past 

five years 19.2 million drivers (46 

per cent) have ignored necessary 

repairs to their vehicles for more 

than a month, costing them an 

average of £560. Two -thirds of 

mechanics say they see cars 

every week where repairs have 

been left too long.  
 

32 % admitted to leaving damage 

to bodywork for more than a 

month, with five million not 

repairing it for more than a year. 

Alarmingly, itõs not just cosmetic 

issues being left - nearly six million 

have waited to sort out problems 

with their brakes. 19% drive with 

broken wing mirrors, 44% with 

damaged bodywork, 27% with 

cracked or chipped windscreen 

and 1 in 10 continue to drive with 

bald tyres.  
 

The main reason for driving with 

damage is that motorists believe 

the issue is only cosmetic, a fifth 

because they know they can get 

away with it. Around 19% say they 

cannot afford repairs, while 

lockdown and a lack of time were 

also contributing factors.  
 

Delay can make the job more 

expensive and if you're caught 

driving a vehicle in a dangerous 

condition it could cost you a fine 

of £2500.  




































